
CROMPTON PRIMARY
SCHOOL 

                                                Autumn Two Term - 2024

Autumn Two is always a busy half term, this year being no exception.  We crammed
as many festive events in to the calendar as we could possibly manage and the
children have relished every minute.  We hope you enjoyed the children’s festive
shows as much as we did.  A special thank you to our PTA, which managed to
introduce new events this month for the benefit of our pupils.  Enjoy your break this
Christmas and we look forward to welcoming you all back in the new year on
Monday 6th January 2025. 

UPCOMING EVENTS

FOR MORE INFORMATION

SPRING TERM ONE DATES  

0161 770 6741
Info@crompton.oldham.sch.uk
Please see parent mail for additional
updates/news

AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES
Wednesday - Board Games (Y3 & Y4)
Wednesday - Eco Club (Rec - Y2)
Thursday - Board Games (Y1 &Y 2)
Thursday - Choir Club (Y4 - Y6)
Friday - Dance (Y3 - Y6)
Mr Crossley’s Maths and Grammar Clubs will
continue for Y6 pupils

We open next half term on Monday 6th
January and close for our half term break

on Friday 14th February 2025.

06.01.25  First day Spring Term 1
13.01.25  Nursery Open Evening 4:30pm -
6:00pm
21.01.25 SEND Coffee Morning 9.00am -
10.00am
23.01.24 Mad Science Water Assembly
9.30am - 10.00am
03.02.25 Year 2 trip Staircase House
04.02.25 Year 6 SATS Information Evening
6.00pm - 7.00pm
06.02.25 Governors Full Committee
Meeting 4.30pm
07.02.25  Young Voices 2025
13.02.25 Fab Feb Disco, Nursery, Reception,
Year 1, Year 2 4.15pm - 5.30pm
13.02.25 Fab Feb Disco, Year 3, 4, 5, 6
5.45pm - 7.00pm
14.02.25  Last day Spring Term 1



CHRISTMAS SHOWTIME
This time of year always gives our children an opportunity to shine.  Between Carol Concerts,

Music Assemblies, Nativity Shows and the Carol Service at Holy Trinity Church more than a few
starts have been born at Crompton this year.  Here are a few of the highlights.



PARTY DAYS AT CROMPTON
All of our pupils enjoyed games, dancing and competitions during our Christmas Party Day on

Tuesday this week.  They were turned out beautifully in their best festive clothes and
Christmas Dinner was also served, which really was the icing on the cake for a day of

celebration.

PTA EVENTS
The PTA has been incredibly busy this Autumn Term planning and organising lots of events

this term.  The UV disco was hugely successful even before this year’s festive calendar.
Starting with the Winter Shopping Evening back in November, the Christmas Fair earlier this

month, Breakfast with Santa and the Elfridges Christmas Shopping stalls for children to
purchase affordable gifts for family, their efforts have made this term memorable for pupils.

As always, a huge thank you for supporting the PTA and helping them to raise just over £3000
for school funds.  This includes around £900 which the school receieved from ASDA Cash Pot

for Schools.  Thanks for your support.  If you can offer any spare time to support the PTA in any
way, please contact the school office.



PTA BREAKFAST WITH SANTA
The PTA really did the school proud with this new event for 2024.  Keep an eye out on

ParentMail for forthcoming events for the children that you can support us with including the
Fab Feb Disco a the end of next half term (pta-events.co.uk).

PANTOMIME VISIT
The pupils had an amazing time this week watching Jack and the Beanstalk at the Playhouse
2 Theatre in Shaw.  They really got into the spirit of the event.  Next year we may have to help

them to brush up on those pantomime phrases.  When the actors asked where the golden hen
was they pointed and shouted “Over there”.

SANTA’S GROTTO
All of our pupils visited Santa and Mrs Claus in their special Christmas grotto in the school hall
in the final day of this half term.  Each child was given a Christmas gift.  We hope you all enjoy

your Christmas.





CHANGES TO PENALTY NOTICES FOR SCHOOL ABSENCE FROM 19TH AUGUST 2024 -
 QUICK GUIDE

In line with the guidance, Oldham Council will prioritise the ‘support first’ approach expecting
that support will have been offered to families in cases where it is appropriate. However,
Penalty Notices can be issued without a Notice to Improve in cases where support is not

appropriate (such as leave of absence in term time) or when support has not been engaged
with.

Penalty Notices are requested by schools and academies and issued by the Local Authority to
the parents/carers of statutory school age children, per parent, per child. For example: two
children in a family absent from school for a leave of absence may result in each parent

receiving a Penalty Notice for each child at the below rates.

· First offence - The first time a Penalty Notice is issued the amount will be: £80 per parent, per
child paid within 21 days. This increases to £160 per parent, per child if paid after day 21, until

day 28. Any non-payment of the Penalty Notice may be referred to the Magistrates Court.

· Second Offence (within 3 years) - the second time a Penalty Notice is issued the amount will
be £160 per parent, per child paid within 28 days. Any non-payment of the Penalty Notice may

be referred to the Magistrates Court.

· Third Offence and Any Further Offences (within 3 years) - the third time an offence is
committed a Penalty Notice will not be issued, and the case may be presented straight to the

Magistrates’ Court under s.444 of the Education Act (1996) or other legal interventions
considered. The Magistrates’ Court can order fines up to £2500 per parent, per child.

ATTENDANCE
Please note, the doors to school open at 8:40am. They will close at 8:44am PROMPT. This is to

allow registers to be taken. If your child is late, you will need to sign in at the office. It is
important that children are on time to school and attend everyday. Holidays in term time will

not be authorised and should be taken during the school holiday time. 

SCHOOL CONDUCT
We would respectfully remind parents/carers all that confrontational, aggressive or abusive
conduct by adults, verbal or physical, whilst on school site will not be tolerated. This includes
such behaviour towards members of the school community, other parents, pupils and staff.
Parents are expected to demonstrate a respectful and considerate approach towards my

staff and any breach of this will not be tolerated.
If there are any issues/queries or concerns these should be directed to the school office. 




